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Brooke Primary Academy 

Weekly News 

 

We can’t quite believe how fast the end of term is creeping up on us! We have had another busy, fun filled week!  
 
This week and last our Y2 and Y6 teachers met with other local primary schools to moderate writing together. They 
were fantastic afternoons and Mr Moore, Mr Farrand and Mr Thomas felt very proud when sharing our books with 
other professionals. 
 
At the beginning of the week, our whole school assembly was all about having 
tolerance of those with different faiths and beliefs, which is one of the five 
Fundamental British Values. The children spoke to someone else in their class about 
how they were the same and how they were different and discussed how we always 
respect people’s differences. The children enjoyed watched a clip from ‘Birds on the 
Wire’ and identified which characters were not being tolerant.  
 
 
 
Y6 have been enjoying lots of visits from Trinity teachers to support transition. They enjoyed a visit from their Science 
team where the children had an exciting demonstration on dissecting a heart and examining a pluck (heart, lungs and 
trachea). This session enabled the children to build upon their learning about the heart and circulatory system from 
Spring Term. The Trinity staff were impressed at the knowledge, understanding and use of terminology demonstrated 
by the children. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 Final Day – Friday 14th July  
 

For many of our Y6 children, their last day at Brooke will be Friday 14th July. They will be joining their secondary 
school for the final week of term for transition.   
The arrangements for the final day are detailed on this letter, which was sent to parents earlier in the term.  
Y6 End of Year Arrangements and Leavers' Concert 
 

We also invite the Y6 children to wear an old shirt on Friday, which they can have signed.  

https://brookeprimaryacademy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Y6-End-of-year-arrangements-and-Leavers-Concert-2023.pdf
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UKS2 Sports Day 
 
A big thank you to all the parents, carers, family members and friends that came to the UKS2 Sports Day to cheer our 
children on. The children raced to gain points for their classes. The results are as follows: 
1st Y5HJA - 127pts 
2nd Y6LFA - 111pts 
3rd Y6BT - 110pts 
4th Y5JO - 93pts 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Leaf Printing  
 
The year 1 children have thoroughly enjoyed exploring leaf printing this half term during their Art and Design lessons. 
They have explored colour in the style of William Morris and have explored printing with a range of objects, including 
natural resources. They built up to their final pieces where they chose their own colour paper, paints and leaves.  
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Sewing in Y2 
 
Year 2 had an exciting morning on Thursday sewing mittens as part of their Design and Technology project. The 
children were thrilled with their finished mittens and spent most of the day wearing them. A HUGE thank you to all 
the parents and carers that came in to support the children with their learning. It was lovely to see so many of you. 
Get ready for Y3 as we will be signing you all up again! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Y5 Hornsea School Visit 
 
Year 5 had a wonderful visit to Hornsea. They collected data from the seafront, looked at all the coastal defences and 
had an ice cream to celebrate their research. What fantastic geographers they were! Mr Jones (Geography Lead) was 
very excited to hear all about their visit and look at their data.  
The children received several comments from members of the public saying how they were a credit to our school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 Newsletter 37 

W/E 07/07/2023 

   
 

Themed French Day 
 
On Friday 14th July we will be holding a themed French Day. French is the 
language we teach our children when they enter KS2. To celebrate this, we are 
asking the children to come to school on this day wearing the colours of the 
French flag. There will be a range of exciting activities happening throughout the 
day. We would love everyone in school to take part and be creative. If any of our 
children have visited France or any other French speaking countries we would 
love to display the photos are school. Please send to br-admin@vennacademy.org  
 
 
Home School Partnership 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Challenge Winners – W/E 30/06/2023 (Summer 2, Week4 ) 

 

Attendance is at or above the school target of 96% 

Attendance is between 92 – 96%, below school target and being monitored 

Attendance is below 92% and significantly below the school target of 97%. Action to improve 

attendance needed 

Phase Class Percentage Winner 

EYFS 

F1 Mrs Whitfield 87.3% 
All children who achieved 100% will receive a dip in 

the box 
F2 Mrs Baxter 91% 

F2 Miss Rowbotham 94.7% 

KS1 

Y1 Miss Hennigan 89.5% 
Y2 Mr Moore – Non uniform day Wednesday 12th 

July 
Y1 Mrs Brown/Miss French  90.55% 

Y2 Mr Moore 95% 

LKS2 

Y3 Mrs Roberts 98.1% 

Y3 Mrs Roberts – Movie session 
Y3 Miss L Jackson 97% 

Y4 Mr Jones 87.7% 

Y4 Miss Benjamin-Webster 94.1% 

UKS2 

Y5 Miss Low  93.3% 

Y5 Miss Jackson – Non uniform day Monday10th 
July 

Y5 Miss H Jackson 98.5% 

Y6 Mr Thomas 85.2% 

Y6 Mr Farrand/Mrs Sanders 95.2% 

Total 92.7% 

 

 

Pupil For 

Sophia C Dancer of the day at dance club 

Hattie R Star of the week at dancing 

James L Bravery at hospital 

Ruby R Star of the week at dancing 

mailto:br-admin@vennacademy.org
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Pupil of the Week W/E 07.07.2023 

Well done to the following children who have been awarded pupil of the week for going the extra mile with their 

learning / displaying the school values.  

Class  Pupil  

F1 Mrs Whitfield Lucas P 

F2 Mrs Baxter Oliver J 

F2 Miss Rowbotham / Baxter Henri B 

Y1 Mrs Brown / Miss French Samuel W 

Y1 Miss Hennigan Noah J 

Y2 Mr Moore Jessica S 

Y3 Mrs Roberts Evie H 

Y3 Miss Jackson Ellie R 

Y5 Miss Low Summer P 

Y5 Miss Jackson Nathan R 

Y6 Mr Farrand / Mrs Sanders Iden H 

Y6 Mr Thomas Bailey S 

 

 
Important Dates  
 
Summer 2 

• Tuesday 11th July 2pm-3pm  - Summer Orchestra Concert (Orchestra children only) 

• Tuesday 11th July 3.30pm – September’s Year 2 introductory meetingTransition-dates-2023-2024.pdf 

(brookeprimaryacademy.org.uk) 

• Friday 14th July – French Themed Day (Nursery to Year 6) French-Day-14th-July-23.pdf 

(brookeprimaryacademy.org.uk) 
 

Autumn 1 (2023 – 2024) 

• Monday 4th September – Training Day 

 

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Brooke Primary Academy 

https://brookeprimaryacademy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Transition-dates-2023-2024.pdf
https://brookeprimaryacademy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Transition-dates-2023-2024.pdf
https://brookeprimaryacademy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/French-Day-14th-July-23.pdf
https://brookeprimaryacademy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/French-Day-14th-July-23.pdf

